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Pain Management Coding Alert

Reader Question: Get Approval Before Filing Workers' Comp Claim With
ICD-10
Question: I've heard that we shouldn't use ICD-10 for workers' compensation related claims. Is that true?

Vermont Subscriber

Answer: The answer depends on the situation, so check your state's laws before filing workers' comp (WC) claims. For
example, you actually might need to use both ICD-9 and ICD-10 in specific cases since workers' compensation payers do
not need to make the switch.

As of Aug. 25, 2015, just 21 of the U.S. states had agreed to start using ICD-10 for their inpatient and outpatient WC
claims, according to a study by the Workgroup for Electronic Data Interchange (WEDI). States such as Ohio, North
Carolina, and South Dakota were prepped and ready to accept ICD-10 codes, while states like South Carolina said they
would take the new diagnoses only for inpatient claims. Still other states, including Tennessee, have pending regulations
for ICD-10 claims, WEDI notes.

Many of the states are at different stages of ICD-10 readiness. Although some states may not officially be "ready," they
could be working on it � or may have created an alternate solution for their workers' comp programs.

For instance: Wyoming said it would accept both ICD-9 and ICD-10 codes effective Oct. 1, 2015, allowing workers'
compensation providers a full year to transition to the new system, WEDI says. Hawaii, on the other hand, does not use
ICD coding as part of its workers' compensation system, and does not plan on doing so in the near future, WEDI notes.

Although HIPAA-covered entities such as Medicare, Medicaid, and most private health plans are now required to use
ICD-10 codes, keep in mind that "non-covered entities" are not subject to that rule. Non-covered entities include workers'
compensation, auto, property, and casualty insurers.

Medicaid is different: Even though Medicaid is also run by the states, your Medicaid insurers were required to accept
ICD-10 codes effective Oct. 1. And although CMS has stated that Medicare Administrative Contractors (MACs) will
actually allow non-specified codes as long as you assign a code from the correct code family, this is for Medicare only. No
other payers � not even Medicaid � have announced a grace period for assigning the right code, so make sure you get
specific. This is very important for your providers to know now. More documentation detail should be the slogan in all
offices in order to get the most appropriate ICD-10 code the first time out of the gate.

Resource: To review WEDI's list of the states and their current ICD-10 readiness level, visit
http://wedi.org/knowledge-center/resource-view/resources/2014/11/05/property-and-casualty-icd-10-state-readiness-reso
urce-center.
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